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Stage 1B, 1C, 2A & 2B – No. 7             June 8, 2020 
 
The Contractor successfully completed the reopening of Bridge 
Street between N Main St and S 2nd St and S 2nd St between Bridge 
and Ferry St last week.  At the same time the Contractor 
implemented the closure of S 4th St between Bridge and Ferry St and 
Elmwood Ave between Ferry St and Turril St.  All detours have 
been signed and we are working through a few signing revisions 
planned this week to help direct motorists around the construction 
areas.  It is anticipated that we will be in this traffic configuration 
for a while and at least another 4 weeks. 
 
The Contractor is continuing to install the new concrete work along 
Bridge and S 2nd Street and hopes to finish this week.  Following the 
concrete work, these two blocks are almost complete, with the 
reinstallation of the streetlights, planting of new trees and final lift 
of bituminous pavement all that is remaining. 
 
The Contractor was not able to fully finish the remaining utility work along Ferry Street between 5th and 
Elmwood last week, however, intends to do so the early part of this week.  Immediately following the 
completion of the utility work on Ferry, the Contractor plans to start the installation of the new sanitary 
sewer heading down Elmwood Ave.  The Contractor anticipates at least one week of sanitary and several 
weeks of watermain along Elmwood between Ferry and Turril St. 
 
The Contractor is also working on the new sanitary sewer and watermain along S 4th St.  The Contractor 
is working on extending the utilities into the 4th St intersection from Bridge St the early part of this week 
and then will be heading down S 4th St towards Ferry St.  The Contractor anticipates at least a couple of 
weeks of sanitary sewer and watermain work within S 4th St. 
 
Immediately following the successful completion of the new underground utilities, anticipated soon both 
along Bridge and Ferry St, the Contractor plans to start the construction of the new roadway sand and 
aggregate base.  The Contractor plans to continue with the construction of the new roads once the utilities 
are completed with goal to reopen individual sections of street as the work is completed. 
 
We thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation for the duration of this project.  The total 
project is anticipated to consist of five (5) stages of construction and the project completion date is 
October 2021. 
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Cory Bienfang 
Project Engineer 
(507) 995-2936 
cory.bienfang@bolton-menk.com 
 
Eric Hauser 
Construction Inspector 
(507) 276-6695 
eric.hauser@bolton-menk.com 
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